
Warning strikes over pay offer
 Germany 

Services union ver.di along with the IGBCE union organised warning strikes across 
all departments of the RWE energy company on 16 and 17 December. The action 
involved around 6,000 workers and was in protest at the management’s offer of a 
2.4% pay increase plus lump sum payment. The unions argue that this is an insult in 
view of the company’s massive profits and they have demanded a rise of 6.5%.
Read more at > ver.di (DE)
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